
September 15, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
Phoebe Pharmacy will be distributing the COVID-19 bivalent booster vaccine for our residents in Residential 
Living in our Arts & Crafts room on Wednesday, September 21, 2022. Detailed information including 
requirements, instructions, time slots, and consent forms will be placed in your mailboxes and on Touchtown.  
If you have already received a booster dose or decide to receive it outside of Dunwoody, please bring a copy 
of your card to Health & Wellness to update your records.   
 
All Care Center residents who have signed a consent form, both Skilled and Personal Care, will also be offered 
the bivalent COVID-19 booster vaccine on Wednesday, September 21, 2022; vaccines will be distributed in 
each unit of the Care Center. 
 
Staff will be offered the bivalent COVID-19 booster vaccine and dates are being planned. 
 
Additionally, we are planning for distribution of the flu vaccine for resident and staff and will provide an 
update as soon as possible. 
 
COVID-19  
Currently there are no Care Center nor any Residential residents who have tested positive for COVID-19.  Two 
staff members are positive and at home on isolation. 
 
Resident Check-In 
Dunwoody Village is going to return to our partnership with RCI (Resident Check In) later in September.  We 
will announce all of the specifics closer to the launch date. 
 
Residential Billing 
Residential Billing has moved from H-306 to the new Accounting Offices on the lower level across from the 
Fitness Center.   
 
Shredding Event 
DocuVault will be on premises this Friday, September 16th from 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon and located outside 
the Main Entrance between doors 1 and 2.  Detailed information has been provided to your mailbox and will 
be on Touchtown. If you have questions, please contact Maintenance at 610-359-4442. 
 
Construction 
Drywall is still being hung and finished on both levels, and the painter is priming and first coating walls and 
ceilings.  Ceiling grid is being installed in many areas, and lights, sprinkler, and HVAC diffusers are being 
installed in the grid.  The new windows in the Lounge and Lobby are starting to be installed as well.  The epoxy 
floor in the phase 2 kitchen areas, as well as the back of bar and future dessert area in the Bistro, will begin 
next week.  Tile flooring in the hallway between the Phase 2 kitchen and Fox Den should be complete in the 
next couple of days.  The installer will then tile the future Trolley Stop.   
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 
 
              


